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The Program brings state agencies and local 
councils together to collaborate on projects that 
improve public amenity on the Parramatta Road 
corridor.  Transport for NSW (Transport) 
continues to deliver improvements including a 
continuous walking and cycling route. 

What work are we doing?  
Transport will continue delivery of a new 
staggered traffic light crossing for pedestrians 
and cyclists at the Homebush intersection of 
Parramatta Road and the M4 westbound on-ramp. 
We have now completed laying of conduits and 
installation of new traffic light post footings on 
the westbound side. 

Due to school holidays and high volumes of 
traffic, we need to return to site to complete the 
work. This will include: 

 a staggered signalised pedestrian crossing 

 new median fencing 

 new kerb ramps on both sides of Parramatta 
Road 

 new line marking. 

When we’ll be working 
Work is expected to be completed by Friday 31 
May 2024, weather permitting. We will be on site 
for up to 14 shifts, for no more than 5 shifts per 
week. 

Our work hours will be between 8pm to 5am, 
Sunday to Thursday.  We will not work on Friday 
and Saturday nights or public holidays. 

 

What will this mean for you? 
Our work may be noisy at times, and we 
appreciate this can be inconvenient.  We will do 
everything we can to minimise impact including 
using noise curtains and completing noisier tasks 
before midnight. You may notice: 

 workers and vehicles  

 traffic controllers and signage  

 lane closures and reduced speed limits  

 footpath closures 

 noise from machinery and equipment. 

Traffic changes  
Temporary traffic changes including single lane 
closures and a work zone speed limit of 40 km/h 
will be in place to maintain safety for workers and 
road users.  

Traffic flow and access to properties will be 
maintained at all times. Traffic controllers will be 
on site to guide pedestrians, cyclists and traffic. 
Please use caution, keep to speed limits and 
follow directions. 

For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 
701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live 
Traffic NSW App. 

What are the benefits? 
There will be changed traffic conditions at this 
intersection, once the traffic signals are active. 

This new crossing will improve safety and 
connectivity for pedestrians and cyclists from 
Ismay Reserve to Homebush Station. 

Upgrade work continues 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders 
past and present.  
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Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490  

                        
parramattaroad.improvements@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Want to learn more about Transport  
projects in your area? 

The portal is your one stop shop for Transport 
projects in in Bayside, Burwood, Canada Bay, 
Inner West and Strathfield Council areas.  
Use the QR code or visit 
https://carportal.com/tfnsw/inner-west 

        

 

Location of work area on Parramatta Road and M4 westbound on ramp, Homebush 
 

 


